
Last Chance
This is probably one of the last posts I’m going to write
about pregnancy.  As we get down to the end, there’s not much
to report (I cannot physically do much TO report!), and I will
definitely post pictures of the baby.  I started my weekly Dr.
visits a few weeks ago, and today, finally we are starting to
see some action.  The Dr. says my pregnancy is now officially
full-term, and my body is preparing for birth.  At today’s Dr.
visit, the baby was moving around lots while she was listening
to his heartbeat, and it accelerated nicely while he moved. 
The Dr. wants me to get induced the week before my due date
because I have big babies (Taylor was only 7 lbs 2 oz, but the
last 2 were 8 lbs 12 oz), but Dr. is off on Monday, so right
now we’re looking at July 8 or 9.  I don’t have to decide
until next Monday, but I think I’m going to go with the 8th
since I’m so anxious – why wait if I don’t have to?  I have a
few meetings scheduled that week, but I will have to miss
them.  Besides, that’s a nice date for a birthday – 7/08/08 –
since we have no hope of holding out til the 21st.  Our first
2 daughters were born on the 21st of their months, December
and May, and then our third daughter was born a day early, on
October 20…  sometimes I forget and celebrate her “month”
birthdays on the 21st out of habit…  But baby Christopher will
be no where near the 21st…  July 8th – that’s only 5 days
after my birthday!  But I like the sound of it and can’t
believe that it’s only 2 weeks away!  Time flies so fast, 2
weeks will pass in no time!  Good thing too because I get less
sleep by the night.  I’m up going to the bathroom at least 3-4
times, and then I’ve been having trouble sleeping when I lay
down again.  But since I don’t plan much during the day and my
oldest daughter is out of school for the summer – she is a
great big help with our youngest-for-now, I have been getting
good naps for the most part.

Please send thoughts and prayers for our friend Cathy who is
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in the hospital after having a heart attack on Sunday.  We’re
going to visit her tonight and hopefully she’ll be feeling
well soon!

About the Zoo…
Oops, I forgot to mention a few things about the Potawatomi
Zoo in South Bend, Indiana in my post the other day.  Even
though it was small and not very well taken care of from an
aesthetic  point  of  view,  we  had  some  of  the  best  animal
encounters there – can’t believe I forgot to mention them.

First, they have a white tiger, and he was right up against
the glass.  We could see his beautiful eyes and everything. 

The African lions at this zoo have a small exhibit (but didn’t
seem to be unhappy in the slightest), which means we were able
to see them pretty close up also.

The  red  pandas  were  very  active  and  we  got  to  see  them
climbing around.  This creature is so agile, he made climbing
branches of trees look like he was climbing stair-steps.

They had a baby Amur Leopard who was born in Decemeber and had
just been put on exhibit 2 days before our visit.  He was so
cute and curious.  He climbed all the way up the cage wall and
tried to get on the ceiling, then he had a little trouble
getting down, but he was so excited when he did it, and mom
scolded him a little bit – it was awesome to see that kind of
interaction.

So overall, it was a great zoo experience.  A cute little zoo,
even if it could use some touch-ups.
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Baby  Christopher’s  Warm
Fuzzies
When I was in high school, I was in a peer group called
Snowball and one of our activities was to write “warm fuzzies”
about each other.  Warm fuzzies are kind thoughts.  When we
told family and friends we are now expecting a boy instead of
a girl, we got lots of warm fuzzies, so I decided to collect
them in one place so baby Christopher can read them someday.

Lisa,
How exciting to find out about your new son, we are so excited
for you.
Love, Linda
——————————–
YES!!!!!!!
I knew you guys could do it! Congratulations!!
Mary Beth
——————————–
Hooray!!!
That is sooooo great. I can’t wait for HIS arrival. I sure Dad
is as excited.
Jamy
——————————–
Wow!  No wonder you are in shock!  I’m excited for you.  I had
3 boys and the last was a girl, and I didn’t know till she was
born – no ultrasounds in those days.  All I can tell you from
my experience is the girl was nothing like her brothers, from
day one.  For me, 3 boys were easier than one girl!  I’ll be
interested to see how your experience is.  Can’t wait to meet
little Christopher.  I have one of those as well. (He is and
was the “toughest”, most bull-headed of my boys.)
Shirley
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———————————
  You are going to love having a son. I know I was very
nervous about having a son because I wasn’t sure if I could
feel the same way about a boy as I did about Abby.  Because
she was a girl, I thought we had this unusual bond that
couldn’t possibly exist between a mother and a son, but it
turns out that gender has nothing to do with it.   I knew I’d
love him, but I wasn’t sure that there’d be that “click” I had
with Abby.  I’m glad to reports I was very wrong.  I’m
positively  in  love  with  my  son  and  couldn’t  imagine  life
without a boy to raise.  I’ve often said that I’d have a whole
ball team of boys before I’d have another girl, so if that
tells you anything, you’ll LOVE having a son.  HOORAY for you!
Tracy
——————————————————————–


